
 

 

 

Q&A: PROLONGED EXPOSURE RFA 

1. We are an IBHS provider in a high school and would like to extend this program to our 

teens. The RFA has an indication for PTSD in adolescents. Given our interest in providing 

the service to the individuals we work with, would we be eligible to participate in the 

adolescent prolonged exposure program as an IBHS provider? 

Applications from CBH in-network providers of outpatient mental health and/or outpatient 

substance use services who meet RFA qualifications will be considered. IBHS is considered a 

different level of care than outpatient, making it ineligible for the RFA. 

2. Under Applicant Eligibility, Section 1.9.1, it lists that applicants must be enrolled in 

Medicaid as a licensed professional. We are enrolled as a Medicaid provider for our agency; 

however, each individual clinician is not necessarily registered on their own and all are not 

necessarily licensed under a separate clinical license. 

Participants do not need to be enrolled with CBH as individual practitioners. Under the Evidence-

Based Practice and Innovation Center EBP initiatives, individual clinicians are not required to be 

licensed to participate in training and consultation; however, preference will be given to applicants 

who have licensed or licensed-eligible participating staff. 

3. Can we submit a tax basis compilation with no disclosure to answer the 2.2.10 section under 

Overview of Financial Status? 

Please review all items under section 2.2.10 and make sure they are included in your submission. 

Per the second bullet, a compilation report by a CPA firm can be submitted when neither a 

certified corporate audit report nor review report is available along with an explanation of why the 

aforementioned reports are unavailable. 

4. In section 2.1, who is required to complete the Potential Participant Questionnaire? Does the 

questionnaire need to be filled out by participating staff in section 1.5.3 or by all 

participating staff in section1.5? 

The questionnaire should be completed by the clinicians who will be participating in the training. 


